
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
April 4, 2005 

 
 

A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, April 4, 2005, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Clay 
Cole, Council Member; Robin Spradlin, Town Administrator; Donna Camp, Town 
Clerk.  Council Members Hyde and McElwaney were absent. 
 
Also in attendance: Gwen Lyons, Polly Garlington, Celene Davenport, Debra Smith, 
Patsy Allen and Tracee Starks.  
 
Mayor Staley called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 
 
The pledge of allegiance was recited. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on March 7, 2005 were reviewed and 
approved as written by unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the 
Town. 
 
Council Member Parten motioned to approve the submittal of the Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) application for water system improvements.  
Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Council Member Cole motioned to approve the authorization to amend the Town’s 
Comprehensive Plan by updating the Water section of the Community Facilities 
Element.  Council Member Parten seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.  
 
Council Member Parten motioned to sign Certificate of Ownership and Agreement for 
the GDOT Resurfacing Project for Williams Circle.   Council Member Cole seconded.  
Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
Council Member Cole motioned to approve a Change Order for the Transportation 
Enhancement Project.  The Change Order is to have a 24 hour traffic count completed 
on Main/Terrentine Streets.  Council Member Parten seconded.  Motion carried, 
unanimously. 
 



Administrator’s comments –   
    

 Coweta County is conducting a survey for their 20 year Comprehensive 
Plan.  Please get a packet from the Town Hall office or go to the Coweta 
County website to fill out the questionnaire.  

 Gave an update on the Transportation Enhancement Streetscapes project. 
 

Mayor Staley polled the Council for comments – N/A 
 
Mayor’s Minutes – Mayor Staley asked Celene Davenport to explain what had 
happened at her house the previous night.  Mrs. Davenport explained that one of the 
Town’s neighborhood watch signs had been pulled up and propped up against her 
mailbox Sunday morning.  She stated that she had checked her mail at 11:00 pm 
Saturday night and the sign was not there.  She called the Coweta County Sheriff’s 
Department and they came out and said there was nothing they could do since nobody 
saw the incident.  Mayor Staley contacted the Sheriff’s Department after receiving an e-
mail from Mrs. Davenport and the Sheriff’s Department stated that they would increase 
the presence of a patrolman in the neighborhood. 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 
 


